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From the President’s Desk: Carol Chase / Spring issue

Oh, what a year this has been! Has the time really flown by so quickly or am I hoping it has?  Many changes have occurred through the pandemic and as always, time does march on!  As the weather begins to warm up and the days are longer, our “lockdown, quarantine, whatever you choose to call it” is coming to a close, and we hope for a more normal life. The impact of this pandemic spreads far and wide and its ramifications for the future are unknown.  Restrictions are declining.  More and more people are being vaccinated.  Schools are re-opening with students in attendance full-time.  

I travelled to Arizona for family late February early March, and flying over this great country is so amazing.  The beauty of being in the sky is freeing, the landscape below changing almost every couple of minutes.  Snow covered the ground for over three-quarters of the distance.  The plains, the Rocky Mountains, all so beautiful ... from sea to shining sea. 

I encourage each one of you to follow ARTC and/or CEA-R in their efforts to sway CT lawmakers on bills that are coming up in this year’s legislative session.  https://artct.org (website is open to all) and https://cea.org/about-cea-retired/	(which requires a membership number) as well as both of their social media sites: https://www.facebook.com/www.artct.org and https://www.facebook.com/CTEdAssoc/	

Due to the extenuating circumstances of this past year, your WHREA Executive Board is suggesting that we consider another term of office for our officers and executive board.  All Board members have agreed to serve and the slate of officers is:

Carol Chase, President; Tom Hine, VP; Pam Moffo, Secretary; Carol Masonis, Treasurer; Ray Callahan, Newsletter; Mimi Hostetter, Insurance/Legislative; Carol Chase, Membership; Nancy Cornell, Social Service; Lucie Fradet, Nominating; Joyce Dygus and Claudia Kulak, Program/Events; Tom Hine and Carole Fisher, WHEA representatives; Ann Anderson, Peggy Callahan, Judie Goldenthal, Helen Hughlett, Gerry Sandler, Sue Venberg and Lori Willin as Members at Large.

Please feel free to contact me either by cellphone (860-202-9885) or email (cleejchase1976@gmail.com) with your questions or concerns.  We are always looking for new “candidates” to be on our Executive Board, so if you are interested in serving in any of the above capacities, please let me know.  We meet in-person or via Zoom three times a year (October, January and April) for our Board meetings.  Please consider becoming part of this association’s executive board.
​

In Memoriam:	
Our colleagues who have passed away since our last newsletter, we remember fondly - Barbara Kilpatrick, Alice MacDonald, Robert Gallagher, Douglas Militzok, Constantine (Gus) Christy, Nancy Sager, Mary Ellen Grant, Mark Gifford, Kathleen (Celani) LaBombard, Janet Benson, John Konefal, Carol DelTatto Brusa, Ronald Duncan, Lauretta Schulz, Eleanor Wade, Nelson Morin, Walter Schmidt, and Sophie Myrun.

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^

WHEA NEWS   March 2021    Helen Hughlett and Carole Fisher

Happy Spring and warm greetings to you all from WHEA President, Theresa McKeown, and retiree representatives to the WHEA Rep Council, Helen Hughlett and Carole Fisher. The West Hartford Education Association Rep Council has continued to virtually meet once a month.  This is also a negotiation year in 2021 for a new teachers’ contract, and a Negotiation Team from WHEA members will be picked and set up for the fall of 2021. What a challenging year this has been for everyone!  We hope that all of you have made it through this pandemic year in good health.  Teachers in Connecticut are very thankful that they are starting to receive the COVID vaccine now in March as this report is being written.  West Hartford teachers have been an amazing group throughout this pandemic and have been highly praised by the members of the Board of Education and Superintendent Tom Moore and his administration.  West Hartford Schools have been fortunate to continue to have in-school classes, hybrid and remote learning this year.  While it has been a challenging year, not only to teachers and to their students, there has been a great deal of team work among teachers and 
staff to accommodate students’ needs.  Superintendent Moore and the Board of Education have also been meeting virtually since the pandemic began.  Thanks to WHCTV, many of us have been able to watch all of the Board of Education meetings.
 
On February 17, 2021, Supt. Moore gave a very comprehensive “State of the Schools” report to the Board and talked about the added challenges that will continue to face the district as it slowly comes out from under this pandemic.  His presentation included looking back to the year of 2000 when he and other administrators were still teaching in West Hartford to this present year of 2021.  He discussed everything from the town’s school buildings and their present updates and costs for new school entrances and camera installations for security to the hiring of school security staff who have had previous law enforcement experience.  He also talked about 
the decrease in student enrollments over the past 20 years and the changes in school population and the ways students are classified.  Many more languages (75) are also spoken now in West Hartford homes.  Special Education numbers have also grown, and staffing has doubled due to the increase of students who are mandated according to their needs.  There has also been an increase in graduation requirements, and new courses that need to be offered.  Moore also stated some of the challenges as a result of the pandemic which included a higher level of absenteeism for remote learning and that West Hartford was “closely studying 
the impact on numeracy and literacy by grade level.”  He stated that the social and emotional impacts on students were also of serious concern to him and to his staff and to teachers due to their students not being able to socialize with their classmates on a regular basis.  Among Moore’s commitments to the future were:  the elimination of achievement gaps, continuing to increase staff diversity, and making sure that students who are enrolled in special education “be prepared for a world of independent living.”  
​
On March 2nd, Supt. Moore presented his $176.3 million budget to the Board of Education for the 2021-2022 school year.  A Budget Workshop and Public Hearing will be held in March and the Adoption of the Budget will be on April 6, 2021.  The Town Council will ultimately decide about the budget, and that will occur on April 26, 2021.  As this report is being written, Moore has written a letter to West Hartford families on 
March 8th stating that he is “thrilled to announce that on Wednesday, March 17th, we will move out of hybrid and return our middle and high school students to daily in-person instruction.”  You can read this entire letter on www.whps.org.
	
During this pandemic year, Moore has continually been praised by the Board of Education members for his positive attitude and energy about his emphasis on the students and their needs and how best West Hartford Public Schools, staff, and teachers can meet those needs.  The Board has also continually been praiseworthy about all that the teachers are doing in the classrooms and on-line.

Please stay healthy!  We all look forward to being able to see and talk with one another, in person, in the not-too-distant future!  
_________________________________________________________________________________________

From the Treasurer's Deck / Carol Masonis

Our checking Account balance as of April 1st is:  $11,238.92
We are once again sponsoring our own WHREA’s special award, Reach to Teach, which will be awarded to a senior at Conard and Hall High schools who may be pursuing a teaching career.  We all hope this Covid-19 virus is almost behind us and better days are coming for everyone.  Maybe we are finally turning the corner and now be able to see our children and grandchildren like many of you.
 
Our children are in San Francisco, Virginia, and New Jersey. We haven't seen them for about a year and a half. We'll have to wait until they all receive the vaccine.  Therefore, since "we are free at last" my husband and I are going to Florida to recuperate in better weather and sunshine in order to get some of our sanity back.

Carol Masonis, Treasurer, 34 Pine Brook Lane, West Hartford, CT  06107


Legislative Committee Update / Mimi Hostetter

I am happy to announce that most of the candidates endorsed by ARTC-PAC won their seats in either the Assembly or the Senate. Hopefully, that will bode well for the interests of retired teachers in this current Legislative session. There were successfully supported candidates in both political parties. There is little else to report from PAC, however, as the Legislature is meeting virtually there will be no “meet and greet” or Lobby Day this year. Even though the Connecticut Legislature is meeting virtually they are quite busy and 
several of the proposed bills concern retired teachers. One of the goals of the Legislative/Insurance committee for the last year or so has been to add retired teachers to the Teacher’s Retirement Board. Currently on the board, there are more board members representing active teachers than retired teachers. There is a bill working their way through committees that would address that deficiency: HB6116, which would add two additional retired teachers to the Board.
 
There is another bill, HB5605, which would also make changes to the Retirement Board - this is not an ARTC Legislative/Insurance committee-initiated piece of legislation. It would limit the terms of members on the Teacher’s Retirement Board and put a cap on the fees that are paid to the various insurance consultants who work with the Board in drawing up the Teacher’s insurance plans. As noted in an email, there are parts of this bill that are concerning. One other bill that is of interest to Connecticut’s retired teachers is HB5413. This bill proposes that money from the gaming industry be contributed to the Teacher’s Retirement fund to reduce the unfunded liability that exists. Although the retirement fund has been amortized it would be better to have the dedicated funds going to reduce the deficit. 

On a final note, ARTC Legislative/Insurance Committee is still supporting the 50% tax exclusion for retired teachers. Although given what the virus has done to the state’s economy whether that will happen in this biennial budget is questionable. Although our meetings have been virtual, both ARTC-PAC and the Legislative/Insurance Committees have been functioning well and continuing to work on behalf of all retired teachers. If you have comments or questions, please feel free to email me at mimih@sbcglobal.net.

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><

CALENDAR UPDATES from the Social Committee
With safe distancing in effect due to the covid-19 pandemic, we have canceled our Spring Business Meeting & Luncheon that was scheduled for May 13th.  When social distancing is in the past, we can enjoy times once again with our friends and colleagues so-o-o we all want to continue to be covid safe in these seasons of Spring, Summer, Autumn and Winter.  The winter holidays will be here before we realize it and we want to celebrate together. Being optimistic, we are scheduling our Holiday Gathering; details will follow in the fall issue of Emeritus.  In the meantime, please mark your calendars for December 9th.
WHREA HOLIDAY GATHERING and LUNCHEON
Thursday, December 9th, 2021 at the Wampanoag Country Club, 60 Wampanoag Drive, West Hartford, CT
It will be GREAT to see everyone again and, in the meantime, please do your best to enjoy each of the seasons as they unfold. And stay safe until we meet and greet each other again!
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